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For now, quite obvious circumstances, 2020 has proved a most difficult year for most people.   
The restrictions imposed by the current pandemic have severely impacted the planned CAAGA 
activities. However, having an allotment has proved to offer solace for many during the lockdown.  
I have developed the format of email messages for members to keep everyone informed of 
developments, and the high level of engagement from members seems to point in the right 
direction for communicating with everyone.    
I'm more than happy to look at any suggestions on regular features members would feel would benefit 
the allotment community.   

 


